
Hove Junior School, 

Portland Road, 

Hove, 

BN3 5JA 

To all in 6 Green, 

I hope that this letter finds you all well? I am writing to you all to let you know that I am missing you all 

MASSIVELY! I am missing telling you to line up straight, I missing telling you to organise your pens, 

pencils and rulers, I am missing not being able to read you stories in my vast array of world accents that 

all end up sounding Welsh, I am really missing Funny Friday but, don’t worry, I have been practising! 

What do you think of these beauties?  

Did you hear about the hungry clock? It went back four seconds. Not bad right?  

How about this one. There's a cool new type of broom in stores…It's sweeping the nation! Nailed it!    

 

Having bumped into a few of you on my daily walks and runs over the past few weeks, I know that you 

are all doing your very best to keep your spirits up and remain positive. Some of you are sticking to 

routines and completing school work daily, some of you are keeping active by doing regular exercise and 

some of you are learning new skills or trying new things like baking or cooking. Whatever you have 

chosen to do, I hope that you are all remaining upbeat and happy and you are using this time in a 

positive way.  

Personally, I have tried to make the best of this current situation by keeping active in both body and 

mind. I have been on daily runs along the seafront, enjoying the sun and listening to the waves whilst 

increasing my fitness. I have planted and grown a pot garden which has been great in occupying my 

mind and giving an enormous sense of well-being. I have also enjoyed taking time out to work my way 

through a pile of books, my favourite being ‘When I grow up, I’m going to play for Millwall!’ I will 

definitely bring that one in to read as our class book when we return to school. One thing that I have 

been really proud of is fulfilling a lifelong ambition of mine which was to attempt grow a beard - the key 

word being attempt as it looks TERRIBLE! Check out the picture below… 

            

As I mentioned earlier, I have been really missing you all so it would be great to hear how you are 

getting on. Received an e-mail for my attention describing what you have been doing would really make 

my day!  

I am really looking forward to seeing you all again very soon. 

All the very best, 

Mr Kelsey 

portlandroadenquiries@hovejun.brighton-hove.sch.uk 
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